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30th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Cuba
16 May 2018
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Government of Cuba for its national report and its presentation today. 
Referring to Cuba's signing of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) and the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR), Finland would like to hear about the measures Cuba is taking to amend its national legislation accordingly.

Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends Cuba to ratify, without delay, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) and the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR);
2) Second, Finland recommends Cuba to extend invitations to the UN Special Rapporteurs on the promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and expression, on the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and of association, and on the situation of human rights defenders. 

We regret the reports that civil society representatives were prevented from participating in the UPR pre-session. 

Finland commends Cuba on having invited the UN Special Rapporteur on trafficking in persons, especially women and children, to visit Cuba in April 2017. We highlight the importance of cooperating with all UN Special Procedures in order to further improve the human rights situation in the country.
Thank you.
